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Minutes – regular monthly meeting   May 17th 2017 
Meeting called to order @ 7:32 PM 
 
 
 
Attendance:     25 members 
 
 
Secretary’s report 
 
Motion to accept the April minutes as distributed by Email was called. 
  
One error reported Darren and Heather Leek last name spelled wrong, should have 
been Leek not Leak 
 
Motion to accept by: John Fleury 
Seconded by:  Gord Strongman 
 None opposed:   Carried 
 
 
Treasurers report: Loyd Houston 
 
Income from dues received for 7 members paid up was $350.00 ... thanks to bob 
Rivers for the 560 Quarters  
 
50/50 total was $64.00 and $32.00 won by Bob Rivers. 
 
No expenses or cheques issued In April 
 
Bank deposit made for April was $382.00 
 
Club bank account total is at $6,223.36 
 
Cash float remains at $22.00 
 
Motion to accept:  Lyall Atkinson  
Seconded by:  Al Breen 
None opposed:  Carried. 
 
 



Old Business: 
 
 
 
 
WEB SITE: 
 
James reminded  John Fluery that he still requires pictures of his Ranchero project for 
the web site. 
 
James is continuing to update the current events section of the site. 
 
Penticton Trip ; 
 
Bill talked about travel times, most will be travelling on the Thursday the 22nd, most 
likely the 9:00 AM Ferry, although some will be leaving on the 7:00 AM Ferry. 
 
Some members may travel on the Wednesday if there is rain called for on the Thursday. 
 
For those that are going, please let Bill know by the next meeting, so that a travel plan 
can be put together.   It is always better to travel as a group.  You never know when 
you’re going to need help. 
 
There was a reminder to the members that there is still the free Penticton show 
registration package that the club has if anyone is still planning to go and not yet 
registered.  
 
There was a discussion about the garage tour at Dave Dyers Place and the diversity of 
memorabilia and cars that were on display. Dave Dyers has indicated that he may be 
willing to do another tour latter on in the year. 
 
Sign Pad Tour : 
 
Sign Pad Tour has been set for June 8th.at 7:00pm on Thursday. Sign Pad is located at 
103-2675 Wilfert rd. Colwood. 
 
Side note :  On May 25th Sign Pad informed the club that it had to Cancel the June 
8th tour.  Russ Etherington will try to reschedule if possible. 
 
 
Modified Collector Plate Program : 
 
For modified Collector Plate you must first apply for Altered Status and then apply for 
modified Collector Plates. (Bill’s note:  I think this may be one application, but gets 
processed separately) 
 
For those applying for the Stock Collector Plate program, if you have changes to your 
vehicle that are period correct, or a safety upgrade or were a dealer installed item they 
should not affect your stock collector status. 



 
Ed Polinsky asked about Safety upgrades and if would alter your Stock collector status.  
Safety upgrades such as dual master cylinders, seat belts, safety glass, will not affect your 
status in the Stock Collector Program. 
 
 
 
Victoria Day Parade : 
  
 
Bill read out the participant list in order of Decade of manufacture and a time table for set 
up. 
 
Totem Towing with the 1904 Black 
 
 1913 Brass Model T   (Not confirmed.) 
 
20’s   Marlon Ball             Ollie Hodges  
30’s   Bill Campbell          Gord Strongman  
40’s   Bob Parker   
50’s   Joe Hadley               Russ Etherington 
60’s   Sherri Cooper         Morey Rozon 
70’s   Jamie Campbell      Don Wilson  
80’s   Loyd Houston         Gary Haltner 
90’s   Yvonne Noullette    
00’s   Larry Colwell         Darren Leek 
2016  Bob Bentham with Grant Breiland’s Camaro 
 
All Participants to meet at the Tim Horton’s in the Saanich Plaza behind Uptown at 6:45 
and drive down to the staging area on Finlayson as a group. Judging for our class starts at 
7:30 am.  (Bill’s side note:  We did receive a second place award for our display) 
   
James mentioned that all the signage is almost done and will be ready for Saturdays 
decorating party. 
  
He also reminded members that the door stickers for the cars are self adhesive and will 
remove without leaving any residue. 
 
Bob mentioned that the 1904 Black will be picked up on Friday morning at 10.00am.by 
Totem and taken to their yard and stored their maintenance shop. 
 
Bill mentioned that because of the favorable weather forecast for parade day that a cover 
for the Black will not be needed.  
 
There will be a decorating party Totem Towing’s yard at 11:00 AM and if participants 
wanted to they could stop by and pick up the decade door signs for their cars, this would 
help speed up set up time on Parade day morning. 
 



Bill thanked James Roberson and Bob Bentham for the countless hours that they had 
put into making our parade entry a great presentation.  
 
Bill also talked about Heather Leek and her help with putting the club and Lordco 
together for sponsorship help with the Parade presentation, and that Lordco and RTD 
electric (Rick & Toni Dosouto) had come on board as sponsors.  
 
Darren Leek mentioned that Heather had made hundreds of pom-poms and that she 
would be picking up the rest of the supplies for Saturday. 
 
James mentioned that the parade write up for the TV coverage has been done and sent 
off to Ed Bain. 
 
Bob mentioned that tear down after the parade will be done at Totems yard and the Black 
to be delivered back to Bruce Hopkins. After the parade, we will be meeting for lunch.  
Location to be determined the day of the parade. 
 
Break: 
 
The 50/50 Draw resulted in a total of $70.00 being collected and the winner was Bob 
Rivers for $35.00  
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Victorian’s Seniors Center social fund : 
 
Bill talked about the making a donation of $350.00 to the Victorian’s senior residents 
Social fund as a thank you for giving the club a room for free for our monthly meetings. 
 
Bill Campbell made a motion for a $350.00 dollar donation. 
Seconded by Bob Rivers  
Carried: unanimous. 
 
Bill also mentioned that the Victorian has invited club members to join them at their 
annual BBQ Lunch Saturday July 15th in the parking lot.  Club members are 
encouraged to come and bring their cars for the residents to view. Bill will get the time. 
 
Annual Picnic : 
 
The annual Picnic and Poker run will be on July 2nd this year at Gyro Park. The Poker 
Run is to start at Tim Horton at the Saanich Plaza at 9:00am and end at Gyro Park.  
Volunteers are required for poker run check points, manning the BBQ, and clean up 
afterwards.  
 
Bill offered to set up the Poker run for this year. 
 
Bill talked about the passing of Ted Forbes wife of forty-eight years of marriage and the 
passing of Mike Roy’s dad.  Both will be sent cards of condolences. 



  
 
Club Apparel: 
 
Members were asked if there was any interest in doing up some club T shirts to 
commemorate the clubs 60th anniversary. Most members indicated a preference to a 
collared shirt rather than a T shirt. 
 
Club Jacket : 
 
Members were asked if they would be interested on having Jackets made the same as the 
revised version of the originals. After a discussion, most members prefer a different type 
but with the same logo’s.  More to follow. 
 
Bill talked about approaching old members from the old Mystics car club to see if they 
would be interested in joining up with us. 
 
Berwick retirement Center : 
 
Lyall Atkinson mentioned to the members that the Berwick Retirement Center will be 
holding a car show on June 24th between 12:00 noon and 2:00 pm at 8680 Elk Lake 
Drive, for those that would be interested in Attending.  
 
Club Brunches: 
 
Due to low attendance at the last few brunch meets the members were asked if there 
were too many being booked.  After discussion there was a consensus that it should 
be one a month during the summer and every other month during the winter. 
 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 
Father’s Day Show: Qualicum Beach June 16th to 18th  
 
June 17th : BBQ at Bill and Carla Campbell’s beach home at 486 Windslow Road, 
Kye Bay, Comox 11:30am to 4:00pm.  If you’re up in that area, please drop in. 
 
Peach City Cruise Penticton B.C. - June 23rd to 25th. 
 
Berwick Retirement Center car show - June 24th 12:00 till 2:00 (8680 Elk Lake 
Drive) 
 
Motion for adjournment by John Fleury 
Seconded by Grant Breiland 
 
Carried. 
 
 Next Meeting   June 21st 2017 – 7:30 at the Victorian Seniors Residents 


